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 MEETING OF MARCH 15, 2022 
 
TO: Mayor and City Council 
 
THRU:  Susan Norton, Chief of Staff 
  Chris Brown, Public Works Director 
  
FROM: Matt Casey, Engineering Design Manager 
 
DATE: February 22, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of a Budget Adjustment for costs associated with the installation 

of signage on I-49 for the Stephen Carr Memorial Boulevard 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Approval of a Budget Adjustment for costs associated with the installation of signage on I-49 for 
the Stephen Carr Memorial Boulevard 
 
BACKGROUND: 
On December 7, 2021, the Fayetteville City Council renamed a portion of Porter Road to 
Stephen Carr Memorial Boulevard in honor of fallen Officer Stephen Carr.  In addition to the 
approval of the street name change, a budget adjustment in the amount of $25,000 was 
approved to pay for the replacement of signs on Interstate 49 to reflect the new street name.   
 
DISCUSSION: 
The approved budget adjustment was based on pricing provided by the Arkansas Department of 
Transportation (ARDOT).  Since the December approval, staff has been informed that the 
signage will not be changed until the signage associated with the Highway 16 (Wedington) 
interchange is installed.  The timeframe for that installation is undefined at this point.  In order to 
move forward with the signage change in a timely manner, staff requested three quotes from 
qualified contractors for the sign installation.  The best quote received was from Creative Design 
Concepts in the amount of $48,095.25.  To accept this quote and to issue a purchase order for 
this work, a budget adjustment for the additional expense is necessary.  A budget adjustment in 
the amount of $25,000 is requested which provides $1,904.75 as contingency to cover any 
unforeseen expenses in the installation.   
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
The cost of $50,000, which includes the quote of $48,095.25 plus a $1,904.75 contingency, will 
be paid for out of the General Fund. 
 
Attachments: 
Creative Design Concepts Quote 
Budget Adjustment 




	2022-0175 SRF Stephen Carr Memorial Blvd signage
	SRM Stephen Carr Signage BA
	doc05954520220222105430

